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Permanent Mission of the Eastern Republic of Uruguay
to the

Organization of American States

No. 084/2012


The Permanent Mission of the Eastern Republic of Uruguay to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and encloses herewith a communiqué from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs aimed at clarifying the position of our diplomatic service and dispelling any bad-faith misinterpretations that confuse the Uruguayan position.


The Permanent Mission would be grateful if you would arrange for its distribution among the member states of the Organization.


The Permanent Mission of the Eastern Republic of Uruguay to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the General Secretariat of the OAS renewed assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.

Washington DC, August 17, 2012

General Secretariat

Organization of American states

Washington, D.C.

Concerning Diplomatic Relations with the Republic of Paraguay

Circular 52/2012 of July 9 of this year sent by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs to all missions and consulates of Uruguay is consistent with the international obligations of Uruguay and fully in accordance with diplomatic uses and customs.

At the meetings of the heads of state of the Southern Cone Common Market (Mercosur) and UNASUR, held on June 29, all the South American countries agreed that a disruption of the democratic order had taken place in Paraguay, and the decision was made to suspend its participation in the bodies of both organizations.

Given those circumstances, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs proceeded, through the aforementioned circular entitled “Mercosur/UNASUR, suspension of the participation of Paraguay,” to inform all Uruguay's diplomatic and consular missions abroad of the contents of those unanimously adopted decisions.
Consequently, our representatives were also instructed to refrain from having official contact or participating in any events of that nature that might entail an implicit legitimization of the disruption of democratic order in that country, as recognized by every country in the region.

Acting on that general instruction, diplomatic officials accredited abroad analyzed each situation that arose on a case-by-case basis in order to conform to that guideline. It is completely untrue that the Ministry of Foreign Affairs prohibited all Uruguayan ambassadors from having any contact with Paraguayan diplomats. It should be noted that our country maintains its diplomatic and consular relations with Paraguay and that the embassy of Uruguay in Asunción remains open and in exercise its functions.

At the same time, all cooperation ties with the Republic of Paraguay at the technical and professional level have been maintained.

Paraguay takes part in all the multilateral forums of the United Nations, OAS, and other international agencies, where normal contact has been maintained.
Uruguay hopes that the transition toward the coming elections in Paraguay takes place with transparency and full observance of fundamental freedoms, so that our sister country can make a full return as soon as possible to the normal workings of the region’s integration processes.
Montevideo, August 10, 2012
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